
 

Cricket Supporters Group 
 Annual General Meeting Minutes 

 
Wednesday 8th August, 2012. 

 
 
LOCATION:   Library 

 

MEETING OPENED: 7.07pm by Michael Skinner 
 
PRESENT:  Allan Deacon, Carol Pahor, Peter Beahan,  Kent Rainbow, Michael 

Skinner, Lisa Rainbow  
 
APOLOGIES:  David Waters 
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES: 

Read and Accepted     Moved:  Peter Beahan   
       Seconded:  Allan Deacon   
                                                     CARRIED 
 
Michael Skinner congratulated the Executive for their work over the last year 
 
President’s Report:   
	
This	report	summarises	the	activities	of	the	St	Pauls	School	Cricket	Supporters	Group	
(CSG)	from	May	2011‐Aug	2012. 
 
The	following	Office	Bearers	were	elected	at	the	2011	AGM;	
 
President:		 	 Peter	Beahan	
Vice‐President:		 Allan	Deacon	
Secretary:		 	 Carol	Pahor	
Treasurer:		 	 David	Waters	
 
The	CSG	met	eight	times	since	the	last	AGM.		The	President	attended	the	SPSSA	monthly	meetings	
and	the	Vice‐President	attended	the	monthly	BNJCA	meetings.	
	
The	group	held	our	Annual	Awards	Dinner	at	the	Kedron	Wavell	Services	Club	on	Saturday	24	
March	2012.		The	guest	speaker	was	former	QLD	state	player	and	coach,	Trevor	Barsby.		Grant	
O’Hara	was	Master	of	Ceremonies.		The	SPS	Headmaster	Paul	Browning	and	his	wife	Rebecca	
Browning	were	our	VIP	guests.		Batting,	Bowling	and	Coach’s	Awards	were	made	to	all	St	Paul’s	
BNJCA	teams	and	coach’s	awards	were	made	to	all	TAS	Teams.		The	evening	raised	approximately	
$4,300,	which	went	towards	the	2012	England	Tour.	
	
The	CSG	donated	$18,000	towards	the	2012	England	Tour.		The	parents	of	players	have	paid	
$75,000	towards	of	the	cost	of	the	tour.		The	final	cost	of	the	tour	is	yet	to	be	finalised.		The	Tour	
took	15	players	from	years	10,	11	and	12	to	Paris,	the	battlefields	of	France	and	Belgium	and	then	
onto	England	to	play	games	against	nine	schools.		The	team	won	the	majority	of	their	games.		The	
players	were	mostly	billeted	with	the	families	of	the	players	from	the	schools	being	visited	and	also	
stayed	in	some	of	the	boarding	schools.		Several	of	the	families	of	the	St	Paul’s	players	were	also	able	
to	travel	to	England	and	watch	some	of	the	games.		The	tour	was	seen	as	a	great	success.	
	
The	CSG	fielded	six	teams	in	the	2011/12	BNJCA	competition.		Parents	coached	and	managed	the	
teams	and	the	School	provided	equipment	and	the	grounds.		The	U13	Team	were	Premiers	in	their	



 

competition.		Ryan	Walker	won	the	U11	bowling	award	with	both	the	most	number	of	wickets	and	
the	best	average	for	the	season.		He	was	also	U11	Player	of	the	Round	in	rounds	1	and	5.		St	Paul’s	
very	successful	involvement	in	the	competition	was	managed	by	the	Secretary	and	the	Vice	
President.	
	
The	major	Fund	Raising	events	for	the	year	were	

 SPSSA	Grant	 	 	 	 	 	 $1,000	
 Player	BNJCA	Fees	paid	by	parents	
 Running	the	Touch	Football	canteen	 	 	 $5,400	
 Awards	Dinner		 	 	 	 	 $4,300	
 Running	the	TAS	home	games	Canteen	 	 	$700	

	
Major	Expenses	during	the	year	were	

 Donation	to	the	2012	England	Tour	 	 	 $18,000	
 Registration	Fees	paid	to	BNJCA	
 Player’s	shirts	for	junior	BNJCA	Teams	
 Junior	Cricket	Development	Day	
 Trophies	for	the	Awards	Dinner	
 Prizes	donated	to	the	2011	COAs	

	
Treasurer’s Report  - Presented by President 
 
Balance as at August 2012 - $8,152 
 
 
Election of Executive: 
 
All executive positions declared open.   
 
Kent Rainbow nominated as President and accepted. 
Moved:  Peter Beahan 
Seconded: Carol Pahor 
Carried 
 
Allan Deacon nominated as Vice President and accepted. 
Moved:  Carol Pahor 
Seconded:  Lisa Rainbow 
Carried 
 
David Waters nominated as Treasurer and accepted. 
Moved:  Allan Deacon 
Seconded:  Peter Beahan 
Carried 
 
Carol Pahor nominated as Secretary and accepted. 
Moved: Kent Rainbow  
Seconded:  Allan Deacon 
Carried 
 
   
Meeting Closed 7.30pm. 
  
 


